TOWN OF YORKTOWN CONSERVATION BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

    August 5, 2015

Board Members Present:   

Co-Chairperson Phyllis Bock, Co-Chairperson Diane Dreier, Patrick Francois, Walter Plankl, Walter Daniels, Kim Hughes - Secretary

Board Members Absent:

Peter Alduino, William LaScala, Richard Shaw
Guests:

Joe Riina PE of Site Design Consultants, Steve Marino, Ann Kutter, Ann Cutignola of Tim Miller Associates 
________________________________________________________________

Co-Chairperson Diane Dreier called the meeting to order at 7:30p.m. The meeting took place in the Town Hall Boardroom.

The minutes of July 1, 2015 were approved with a motion from Pat Francois and seconded by Walt Plankl.   

Communications Received:

Millie McGraw is trying to pass a ban on using plastic bags in Westchester County. The Conservation Board is on board with this ban and would like to educate the town on this resolution.
Chairpersons Report:

None
Reports from Other Committees:

None
Old Business:

Sandvoss Subdivision: Hanover Street / SBL: 59.07-1-7&8

Steven Marino explains that this is a 16 acre parcel which they will be building 3 new homes on.  There will be a small amount of environmental disturbance. Neighbors of the Hanover Street site spoke stating that they are very unhappy and are against any development of that area. The CB will reserve comments until a final EAF Biodiversity Report has been completed. A site visit will be scheduled to walk the proposed development at a future time.
New Business:

Ianuzzi Re- Subdivision: Joe Riina presents two plans for the re-subdivision. One conventional plan, and another plan the applicant is calling a “flex plan” both meeting all town regulations. The conventional plan has a large footprint and larger impact on the environment. The “flex plan” uses sound planning methods to reduce the footprint of the development and reduces the impact on the environment. At this schematic phase, the Board is in full support of the flexibility plan for the proposed development. As the plan develops there will be a need for further discussions. The Board appreciates being able to advise the town at the early phase of this development. The Conservation Board will schedule a site visit to walk the proposed development at a future time.  

Envirogreen Associates – Rt. 6 Mohegan Lake: Joseph Riina, P.E. of Site Design Consultants reviewed Envirogreen site plans with the Board.  The Conservation Board will schedule a site visit to walk the proposed development at a future time.  On review of the preliminary plans the board has the following comments: The plan indicates major incursion into a wetland and wetland buffer. This wetland is part of a large complex that extends into the Mohegan outlet.  The wetland buffer on the subject property protects the wetlands from surface runoff. The Conservation Board has seen other proposals for parcels along this portion of Route 6, most notably the Dana Cole plan in 2009 and is concerned about the cumulative effect of development on this NY State wetland.  The Envirogreen proposal would significantly impact the wetland and eliminate the natural buffer function in this area.  The Conservation Board has serious reservations about development within a wetland unless substantial functional wetland mitigation can be achieved.  Consider moving the parking area to the rear of the buildings to create a more walker friendly environment along the Route 6 corridor.  Switching the parking to the rear of the building may also serve to reduce the amount of wetland disturbance and could further reduce impact with the use of pervious pavers for some of the parking spaces.

Bonsignore Minor Subdivision – 2483 Hunterbrook Rd: Joseph Riina, P.E. of Site Design Consultants reviewed the site plans with the Board. The Board recommended re-placement of driveway #1 as it will cause significant disturbance and a portion is located in a wetland buffer, Also a mitigation plan will need to be seen. A site visit will be arranged.
Crompond Terrace: Steven Marino, Ann Kutter and Ann Cutignola of Tim Miller Associates presented site plans to the Board. The Conservation Board while in favor of the rezoning in order that all the parcels along Old Crompond Rd show a mix of retail and residential use several concerns of memo dated January 20, 2015 are still relevant. The reduction of units from 96 to 80 is a step in the right direction although a further reduction should be investigated due to the amount steep slopes on portions of the property and the proximity to the Bear Mountain Parkway extension. A fully realized schematic plan was presented but confirmation from all the owners of the properties is required so the plan presented can be achieved.

Discussion:

The meeting was adjourned at 9:31p.m. by a motion proposed by Diane Dreier and seconded by Phyllis Bock.
